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Planning Committee

Friday, November 2, 2012

12:30 p.m., AA-216

Present:  Wayne Organ, Chair; Marshall Alameida, Terence Elliott, Melody Hanson, Denise Noldon, John Wade, Shondra West

Absent:  Esmeralda Frias

1.  Call to Order - Wayne called the meeting to order at 12:38 p.m.

2. Approval of Agenda – John made a motion to approve the agenda and Marshall seconded 
the motion.

3. Presentations from the Public – none

Discussion Items
4.  Establishing a Plan to Address the Accreditation Standards

Wayne reviewed the accreditation self-study from 2008.  Wayne asked how we do we want to proceed in addressing the accreditation standards.  Terence said that we need to be aware of our responses to the latest recommendations.  Wayne reviewed the three recommendations from 2008 starting with the first recommendation.  All of the data is available on the SQL.  Wayne said LMC has achievement gap data included with their program review.  Denise proposed that the program review process be updated every year to address changes within the year.  Denise had concerns about the budget committee allocating resources based on information that is not current since program review is on a four-year cycle for instructional programs and a two-year cycle for CTE programs.  Wayne will request achievement gap information be placed on the SQL portal.  
The budget committee has been tasked with developing a resource allocation process that ties into the program review process.  Denise said we need to have outcomes based on student success if programs are to be supported in the future.  Wayne asked Terence to send the minutes from the Dean’s meeting showing the SQL training for the deans as evidence for our self-study.  Denise said we need to collect the minutes from all of the committees that report to College Council and place them on the portal.  Wayne will send a SQL guide to Marshall.  Terence will also help Marshall in the training of using SQL.  Wayne asked about our level of transparency by posting our information on the Portal.  Since the Portal information cannot be accessed by outside sources, should we also be placing it on the web page?  There was a discussion about placing information on the cloud.  Denise suggested being able to post information in one place and have it automatically populated in two places in order to have it accessed from outside sources.

Terence said we need a definition of Persistence and Retention.  Marshall said we need to know how many of our CTE students are gaining employment upon exiting our college and how many nursing students are passing their NCLEX as those kinds of statistics are lacking in our system.  Denise said we want to create a framework for the report itself.  Create the ability for programs to produce data with some variables to compare across the board.  Terence said we need to find out where students are employed with the certificates first before we begin to develop another certificate program.  It was agreed we have to leave it up to the departments to tell us what data is used in order to show us how the success of their students.  
Wayne asked the committee what data we want him to request from District Research?  Denise asked what can district research provide us?  Wayne will ask for a list of all of the kinds of data we can use to extract information from.  There may be some information we can populate in the program review plans.  Marshall talked about the ownership of the licenses for some of the programs that give us data.  Wayne asked if the accreditation team will best be served with Tim and the research team at the district office in 2014.  After further discussion, it was decided that Wayne will ask district research for a data dictionary, data elements, definitions posted on the software site, and workforce information.  Also, Wayne will inquire if this information could be posted on SQL all the time.   Denise said if we want to purchase software for the college i.e. Monkey Survey, we can bring the request to College Council.  There was discussion about garnering information from our graduates.  Denise suggested that a post card be given to the nurses at graduation asking for them to send the card after job placement.  Paul DeBolt uses Facebook to stay in contact with his former students.  

Recommendation #2 from the 2008 accreditation self-study was reviewed.  Wayne said he didn’t readily understand it at first glance.  Terence said all integrated planning models look confusing to him.  We have to show the connection of budget allocation with program review and not just through an arrow on a diagram.  Wayne asked if we could make our chart clearer.  Melody referred to the 2011 integrated planning model.  It was agreed the Planning Committee would work to develop a clearer integrated planning model and ultimately submit it to College Council. 

5.  Developing a Model for resource Allocation tied to Strategic Initiatives – Wayne reported on the ideas being proposed from the Budget Committee.   There are augmentations, operational budgets, roll over budgets, the schedule, and box 2A as budgetary resources.  The Budget Committee has decided to tackle each of the areas individually instead of trying to congregate all of the areas.  In order not to be forced to a zero based budget, the Budget committee supports the idea of phasing in a reduction in over a ten year period.  Every budget decision we make needs to be data driven.  
We need to standardize program review with the unit plans.  Wayne said he would like to see the unit plans called program review and the four-year program reviews called comprehensive program review.  There was a discussion about why the Planning Committee isn’t integrated with the Budget Committee.  Denise said because the agendas would be too long.  The purpose of a program review is to produce evidence on how you achieve goals and outcomes and include outside sources.  Denise said she is not fond of roll over budgets because it ties funds to items that may not be current.  Wayne will continue to update the Planning Committee on the Budget Committee agendas.  Denise said we want to make a recommendation that the annual reporting process is a report on the progress of meeting annual program goals and should set the stage for requesting budget augmentation in order to engage in new ideas.  We have the program review piece on Curricunet.  We will invite James to the next Planning Committee meeting to show us how to use the program review piece on Curricunet.  

6. Update on Mission Statement Forums – Wayne will post all of the responses on the Portal.  After that, we will do a closed ended survey for additional information and the Planning Committee will decide what to do with that information.  Terence suggested that each constituency group input the information for the open ended questions on the Portal.  Have we been comprehensive in the ways in which we have engaged our community in dialogue on the mission statement?  Traveling road shows and conversations at division meetings make us continuously engaged in dialogue on this issue and others.  We don’t have to create a lot of duplication of effort.  Wayne reminded the committee that it was the Planning Committee’s consensus to review the mission statement in three different ways and he is carrying out that task.
7. Update on Employee Satisfaction Survey – The surveys are being distributed at division meetings.  Wayne is following Tim’s recommendation to follow the 2010 survey and disseminate it with paper so we gain a larger yield of results.  When surveys on placed on Survey Monkey, we do not yield as many responses.  It was recommended that the meetings querying constituencies take place in a computer lab to facilitate quick, electronic results.
8. Update on Student Satisfaction Survey – 450 surveys were to be completed and 90 are remaining.  They should be completed by end of next week.  Again, Denise suggested having the classes take the survey in a computer lab and then walk back to their regularly scheduled classroom.  We could also purchase an application to be used on smart phones.  
9. Other – Denise said it might be wise for us to meet with the Budget Committee prior to College Council and have periodic joint meetings perhaps once a semester.  This will be a discussion item for next agenda of the Planning Committee.
Wayne will request agenda items a week before the next scheduled meeting, December 7, 2012.  

Meeting adjourned at 2:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President
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